

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE

AGRICULTURAL STABILIZATION AND CONSERVATION SERVICE • WASHINGTON, D.C. 20250

January 26, 1976

Mr. Ferdie Deering Oklahoma Farmer-Stockman Box 25125 Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73125

Dear Ferdie:

Thought you might like to have this picture I shot while you were speaking to the people assembled for the grand opening of the Wagoner County U.S. Department of Agriculture Service Center, January 17. I know everyone appreciated your attendance and participation,

I especially enjoyed the opportunity of visiting with you again. It looks as though retirement is treating you well. Perhaps you will have time to come by Washington one of these days. If so, don't forget to include us on your schedule.

Sincerely,

Nelson Robinson, Chief Broadcast Services Branch Information Division

Enclosure